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Ms. Renne C. Vance, Chief Clerk 
North Carolina Utilities Commission 
4325 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-4325 

Re: Docket No. E-7, Sub 819 

Dear Ms. Vance: 

During the hearing on March 15, 2011, on the application of Duke Energy 
Carolinas, LLC (Duke), for approval of its decision to incur nuclear project development 
costs, Senator Ellie Kinnaird testified as a public witness. During that testimony, she 
discussed a letter from Senator Mike Fasano of the Florida Legislature that she had 
received as a member of the North Carolina General Assembly. Senator Kinnaird has 
provided the undersigned with a copy of Senator Fasano's letter and requested that it 
be included in the record in the above-referenced proceeding. To that end, I have 
marked the letter Senator Kinnaird Exhibit No. 1, have attached 21 copies to this letter, 
and hereby request that it be admitted into evidence in the same manner that the 
exhibits offered by the other public witnesses were admitted. 

Sincerely, 

Gisele L. Rankin 
Staff Attorney 
gisele. rankintjajpsncuc, nc.gov 
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February 17,2011 

Dear fellow State Legislators, 

I write to shore with you my experience over the last several years in Lhe Florida legislature 
regarding utility early cost recovery for new nuclear power generation. I understand that this is 
an issue the North Carolina General Assembly will be considering in the 2013 legislative 
session. As a staunch advocate for consumers here in Florida, I believe that protecting our 
citizens' pocket books, particularly in these trying economic times, is of the utmost importance. 
We've learned the hard way in Florida that allowing utilities to recover the costs of a new power 
plant before the plant is even placed in service is unfair to consumers and bad public policy. 

X am a conservative, pro-business legislator representing Florida State Senate District 11.1 was 
the Pro Tempore of (lie Florida Senate from 2008 - 2010, Senate Majority Whip 2006 - 2008, 
and House Majority Leader from 2000 - 2001. 

As you may know, in 2006, the Florida Legislature passed a bill - SB 888 - that included 
provisions allowing utilities to charge ratepayers for new power plant construction costs before a 
plant is put in service. I voted for this legislation, which is similar to th? provisions allowing 
conslruclion work in progress in North Carolina Senate Bill 3, enacted in 2007, based on the 
information and analysis provided at that time. However, as I became more aware of the law's 
consequences to ratepayers! 1 changed my mind abou^the wisdom of such a policy. In fact, last 
January I sent a letter to the Florida Public Service Commission asking for a refund for 
customers given the announced delay of Progress Energy's proposed Levy County project after a 
rale hike request was denied. (See htto:/Avww.psc.state.fl.us/librarv/filings/10yQQ554-10/00S54-
10.pdf.> * 

Allowing utilities to charge customers for new power plant construction work in progress will 
hurt alrtady strapped customers with possibly large increases in their electricity bills. According 
to .Progress Energy filings with the Florida Public Service Commission, the average Progress 
customer could see on estimated increase of nearly $50 per month by 2020 from the Levy capital 
additions. 
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Because of my deep concern about these impacts on consumers, I am the primary sponsor of FL 
Senate Bill 200 to repeal provisions relating to cost recovery for siting, design, licensing, and 
construction of new nuclear and integrated gasification combined cycle power plants,. (View the 
bill at: 
hmv//wwwI:nsenate.gov/Scssion/|ndex.cfm_7Mode=gBi1lFi&SubMenu-1&.'BI Mode^VlewBilllnfo 
&Year~20n &BiHNiim«0200:> 

I believe that it is inherently unfair for utilities to ask their customers, our constituents, to front 
the costs of massivfl and expensive constvuetiort projects that are not even guaranteed to be, 
completed. These risky investments ought to be the responsibility of utility shareholders and 
their investment partners, not the' average ratepayer that is already struggling to pay their 
monthly utility bill or keep theitbusiness afloat. 

I urge you to be thoughtful in your approach to any attempts to further solidify the ability of 
North Carolina's electric utilities to pass on costs to their customers without adequate protection 
from you and lhe state utility commission. By further allowing these corporations' unrestricted 
ability to pass on the costs of new power generating facilities, without guaranteeing that these 
facilities will ever actimlly operate and provide power to customers, policymakers are placing 
undue financial burden where it doesn't belong. Every dollar a citizeo keeps in his pocket instead 
of sending to the power company is a dollar that can help strengthen the state's economy." 

Thank you for your dme apd consideration of this matter. I believe it is our duty to protect our 
consumers and let corporate risk be appropriately placed where it belongs - with the 
shareholders. 

Sincerely, 

Mike Fasano 
Florida State Senator, District 11 


